
 

--1-- 
Adopted Regulation R152-01 

ADOPTED REGULATION OF THE DEPARTMENT 

OF MOTOR VEHICLES 

LCB File No. R152-01 

Effective February 12, 2002 

EXPLANATION – Matter in italics is new; matter in brackets [omitted material] is material to be omitted. 

 

AUTHORITY: §1, NRS 483.347. 

 

 Section 1.  Chapter 483 of NAC is hereby amended by adding thereto a new section to read 

as follows: 

 1.  To cover the actual cost of production of photographs for drivers’ licenses and 

identification cards, the department will charge and collect, in addition to the fees charged 

pursuant to NRS 483.410, 483.820 and 483.910, $2.25 for each photograph taken for the 

issuance of an original, duplicate or changed noncommercial driver’s license, commercial 

driver’s license or identification card. 

 2.  The money collected pursuant to subsection 1 must be deposited in the state treasury 

for credit to the motor vehicle fund and must be allocated to the department to defray the 

increased costs of producing drivers’ licenses and identification cards pursuant to NRS 

483.347. 

 3.  As used in this section, “photograph” has the meaning ascribed to it in NRS 483.125. 
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NOTICE OF ADOPTION OF PROPOSED REGULATION 
LCB File No. R152-01 

 
 The Department of Motor Vehicles adopted regulations assigned LCB File No. R152-01 
which pertain to fees for photos taken for a driver’s license or identification card on December 
10, 2001. 
 
Notice date:  10/23/2001 Date of adoption by agency:  12/10/2001 
Hearing date:  12/5/2001 & 12/7/2001 Filing date:  2/12/2002 
 
 

INFORMATIONAL STATEMENT 
 
The following statement is submitted for adopted amendments to Nevada Administrative 
Code, Chapter 483. 
 
The Department of Motor Vehicles noticed and held public workshops on November 13th in 
Reno and 19th in Las Vegas and the hearings on December 5th in Reno and December 7th in Las 
Vegas, 2001, to solicit opinion on proposed regulations pertaining to self insurance. Copies of 
the proposed regulations were available by contacting the department at (775)684-477 or through 
the mail, 555 Wright Way, Carson City, Nevada 89711. 
 
The notice of public hearing and complete copies of the proposed regulation were posted on or 
before October 23, 2001, at the Nevada State Library and Archives and each office of the 
Department of Motor Vehicles. In each county where the Department does not maintain an 
office, the notice was posted at the main office of the public library. Workshop and hearing 
notices were mailed to businesses that have or had self-insurance. 
 
Public hearings were held on December 5, 2001 in Reno and December 7, 2001 in Las Vegas. In 
Reno, 5 people were in attendance, with no testimony concerning the proposed regulation taken. 
In Las Vegas, there were fifteen people in attendance, no testimony concerning the proposed 
regulation was taken. No written comments were received. 
 
The department will adopt the amended regulations with no changes made. No written comments 
were received. 
 
There are no adverse economic effects of this regulation to the department, local authorities or 
the public.  
 
There are no other state or government regulations which the proposed regulations duplicate. 
 


